STATE OF CALIFORNIA	GRAY DAVIS, Governor


�


PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION


505 VAN NESS AVENUE


SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298





February 22, 2002





RE:  Workshop on Penetration Rates for CARE and ULTS Programs Pursuant to Commissioner Wood’s January 14, 2002 Assigned Commissioner’s Ruling in Rulemaking 01-08-027 and Rulemaking 98-09-005








To:  Interested Participants





Pursuant to the January 14, 2002 Assigned Commissioner’s Ruling (ACR), Energy Division held a public input workshop on February 6, 2002, to discuss the penetration rates for California Alternate Rates for Energy (CARE) and Universal Lifeline Telephone Service (ULTS) programs.  The workshop addressed three main issues: 1) The methodology used by the utilities to calculate penetration rates; 2) How to effectively update the current methods; and 3) How to develop ULTS penetration rates comparable to CARE penetration rates.  However, clarification is needed on issues raised at the workshop, which include, but are not limited to, further discussion of the ULTS penetration rate methodology; how to compare the penetration rates for CARE and ULTS given the different methodologies; and how to determine a reasonable penetration goal across utilities.  Energy Division will hold a public input workshop to further address these issues.





PUBLIC INPUT WORKSHOP





March 6, 2002


10:00 AM – 3:00 PM


Public Utilities Commission


Commission Auditorium


505 Van Ness Avenue


San Francisco, CA 94102








If you cannot attend the workshop and would like to provide written or electronic comments that may be incorporated into the workshop discussions, those comments need to be received by 4 p.m. on March 5, 2002 and should be mailed to:





Karen Miller, CPUC, Energy Division, 4th Floor�505 Van Ness Avenue�San Francisco, CA 94102�


For access to the workshop by teleconferencing dial:  1-888-455-9645 followed by pass code 12258.  Participants attending the workshop via conference call are asked to put their phones on mute when they are not addressing the workshop participants in order to reduce background noise.  This location is wheelchair accessible.  The meeting is open to the public.  Questions regarding the workshop should be addressed to Karen Miller at 415-703-3261 or via email: knr@cpuc.ca.gov.








Sincerely,








/s/ KAREN MILLER


Karen Miller


Energy Division





Cc:  Service List in Rulemaking 01-08-027 and Rulemaking 98-09-005


